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April 4, 2018 
 
 
 
Dear Resident: 
 
 
At its January 16, 2018 meeting, the SFMTA Board of Directors approved the establishment of 
Residential Parking Permit (RPP) Area AA, Northwest Bernal Heights.  You are receiving this letter 
because you live or own a business within this area.  You may be eligible to purchase an Area AA 
parking permit, if:   
 

1)  You are a resident of Area AA and have a motor vehicle registered in your name at your 
address, or  

 
2)  You own or lease commercial property and actively engage in business within the approved 
area (see attached rules for obtaining an RPP Permit, Rule # 6). 

 
Residential Parking restrictions will not become effective before June 16, 2018.  In May, SFMTA will 
be installing the RPP signs that will read, “2-Hour Parking, Monday – Friday, Except Vehicles with 
Area AA permits.”  Please be assured that though the signs may be installed earlier, the RPP 
restrictions will not be enforced until after June 16.     
 
The annual Residential Parking Permit fee is $128.00 if purchased before June 30, 2018. The price 
increases to $136.00 if purchased on or after July 1, 2018. The first permit will be valid until October 
31, 2019 (about 15 months). Thereafter, permits will be renewable for one year.  Renewal notices will 
be mailed automatically to all existing permit holders two months prior to the date of expiration.  
 
In Area AA, persons will be limited to one permit and households will be limited to no more than two 
permits.  Permits for in-home medical or child care workers are exempt from the household limit.  
Waivers of the household limit will be made if there are additional drivers and there is available parking 
in the area. Please visit www.sfmta.com/rpp for applications and instructions.  
 
An application and instructions for completing it are enclosed for your convenience.  Please mail in the 
completed application along with payment and required documents as soon as possible. AA permits 
will not be issued in person at the Customer Service Center. All applicants must mail their applications.  
Allow up to three weeks for processing.  Permits will be mailed only to the permit address.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.sfmta.com/rpp
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Please refer to our website: www.sfmta.com/rpp  for additional information about the Residential 
Parking Permit Program or call (415) 701-3000 (then enter “0”) if you have questions about purchasing 
your permit. You may view the enclosed map of the permit area or online at 
www.sfmta.com/northbernalparking. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 

Kathryn Studwell 
Residential Parking Policy 

 
 
 

 
Hank Willson,  
Curb Policy Manager 
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